
Thank you to our Crossroads Sponsors 

 

Calendar of  Events 

December 9 @ 11am - Evan Children's Concert 

December 12 @ 7pm - School Concert 

December 13 @ 6pm - Seniors Supper 

December 21 @ noon - School Christmas Dinner 

January 7 -  Back to School 

January 18 - Family Fitness Night at School 

January 31 - February 3 - School Senior Ski Trip 

Over the past year the  
Chamber of  Commerce has 

advertised the need for a 
Crossroads Editor.  

Unless an editor is found,  
this issue will be the  

final issue of  Crossroads. 

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES 

Anglican Church—7:30pm 

Catholic Church: 700pm 

Evangelical Church: 8:00pm 

Mayor Mike’s Message 

Merry Christmas from the Village Mayor, Council + Administration .  

2018 was a year that saw the Village use the infrastructure grant 
money to solve a six year old problem with Ground Under Direct 
Influence (GUDI). With the help of a Government Grant a new well 

was dug and perfected.  

Employees have been attentive to the needs of our rate payers and 
a big shout out to both Jamie and Carman. Jamie has taken the bull 
by the horns and shortened his learning curve in all areas bringing 
stability to the position. The Christmas lights at the Snowman Park 
were his idea and not a day goes by that someone doesn't com-

ment on how nice that area looks. 

Carman brings knowledge to the administrative position that is not 

easily found and handles questions and concerns in a positive way.  

In closing, I would like to say how fortunate I am to work with and 
represent such a great group of people. Of note our councillors' 
possess a wide range of knowledge and can all be counted on to 
contribute. The people in the village should feel they are able to 

approach each and every councillor.  

We are not ready to put 2018 behind us just yet but all the best to 

you and yours this Christmas season.  

Mayor and Council 

Lighting Up Snowman Park 

Thanks to Jamie Young, Village Foreman for taking 
the initiative to light up Snowman Park!  He would 

like to have more lights so if you wish to donate LED 
lights in good condition, they can be taken to the 
Village office. Additional extension cords in good 

service would also be appreciated. 

Chamber of  Commerce  
Annual General Meeting 

Monday, January 28, 2019 

12 noon—1pm 
at the Kenaston Hotel 

We will be discussion our continuance and  
determining a strategy for 2019 

PLEASE ATTEND IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 
IN COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  



Put your Kenaston Business on the 
community Facebook page. This FB page 
is a great place to let others know of your 
business, and to advertise your specials or let others know 
of your products.  Search FB for the page and do a like!! 

“Just In Case” 

“Just in Case” binders are available at the Adam’s Centre.  
This binder collates necessary information in the event of your 
death, serious illness, or loss of mental capacity. The binder 
has labelled dividers where you can file your will, the names 
of your executor,  Power of Attorney, funeral wishes, contact 
lists, financial information, insurance policies and other infor-
mation.  The binder is available for $30.00. Please contact a 

Senior’s Club member to purchase.  

In the new year the Chamber is planning to add additional 
tables to the Veteran’s Centennial Park. Additional items can 
be ordered, so here is your opportunity to share shipping 
costs.  Please let Tim and  Vickie Holder know if there is 
something you are  interested in ordering. 

Seniors Christmas Supper 

The Kenaston Seniors Christmas Supper will be held on 
Thursday, December 13 at 6:00 pm at the Adams Cen-
tre.  The cost will be $25.00 per person.  In order to confirm 
numbers with Sally, please reply by November 30 by email 
or phone Rosemary O’Handley at 252-2131. 

Christmas Grocery Cards 

Each year, through the efforts of our local churches, families 
or individuals with identified need are given Co-op gift cards 

(for groceries).   

If you wish to help with cost of groceries, donations are eligi-
ble for charitable receipts and can be issued by the Angli-
can, Evangelical, Roman Catholic churches as well as Ke-

naston Seniors Inc. 

If you do not require a receipt, your donation may be made 

directly at Riverbend Co-operative, Account #92591-7 

The deadline for gifts directed to the 2018 cards is Decem-
ber 16, 2018 (donations to store on December 17 is ac-

ceptable) . 

Village News 

Snow Removal Policy: 
The Village of Kenaston council would like to remind resi-
dents and businesses to remove snow from the sidewalks in 
front of their properties in a timely manner after a snow-
fall.  You are also asked to please refrain from placing snow 

on the street. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Dump Hours: 
December to March 2019 dump hours will be as follows: De-
cember 8 & 22, January 5 & 19, Feb 2 & 16, March 2, 16 & 
30.  Please contact Dave for access on these days only from 

1pm to 4pm at 306-252-2047. 

Carman Fowler, Administrator 
Village of Kenaston  306-252-2211 
Office Hours-Monday to Thursday 
8:00am to 12:00pm & 1:00 pm to 4:00pm 

Kenaston Place 

Thanks to a grant from Dakota Dunes Community De-
velopment Corporation, the parging at Kenaston Place 
was recently removed and replaced by Jamie Young 
and Connor Murphy.  The Village of Kenaston and the 
RM of McCraney also contributed funds for their portion 

of the building. 

Kenaston Seniors  

Kenaston Seniors Inc wishes to gratefully thank Dakota 

Dunes Casino and Prairie Patches Quilt Guild for their 

generous donations to the purchase of the new long arm 

quilting machine and tablet. It is a very welcome addition 

to the Seniors Centre. If you do quilting, and would like to 

check it out, contact a club member. Seniors are holding 

their Christmas celebration supper on Thursday Decem-

ber 13 at Adam’s Centre. No monthly meeting in Decem-

ber, next meeting will be January 24, 2 pm at Adam’s 

Centre. We want to wish everyone a safe and joyful holi-

day season spent with family and friends. Merry Christ-

mas and Happy New Year! 

Thank you from the Chamber 

The Chamber of Commerce extends their most sincere 
thank you to the contributors and the advertisers.  Your sup-

port has been invaluable.   

Thank you to former editors Glen Pavelich, Colleen Sekulich 

and current editor Susan Anholt.  

Thank you also to former proof readers Cora Greer, Theresa 
Owen, Susan Anholt and current proof reader Rosemary 

O’Handley. 


